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Programs:
  June 4 – 

  June 11 – Board meeting
  June 18 –

  June 25 – 

  July 2 –

  July 9 - 
Events:
  June 1 – Eddie Snyder Memorial Service

  June 1 – Walker River Foundation Dinner

  June 8 – YHS Class of 1979 reunion dinner 
  July 26, 27 – Night in the Country

  Sept. 22 – 4th Annual Giomi Golf  Tournament

Greeters:
  June 4 – Peggy Bitler & Sheri Van Ness

  June 11 – Skip Bolton & Dale Theiss

  June 18 – John Diekmann & Bill Swirsky
  June 25 – Rich Ernst & Nora Stevens

Eddie Snyder Memorial Service:  Eddie joined Yerington Rotary in September 1971.  He served as President in 1976, was Rotarian of the Year at least once (1992) and was honored as Quiet Rotarian at least twice (2007 and 2015).  He was a Paul Harris Fellow plus 2 as well as a frequent donor to our scholarship program.  
Eddie served Rotary for over 47 years and we should be honored to help the Snyder family with this memorial service.  If you are attending the service (Saturday 6/1 at 11:00 AM) wear your Rotary shirts and/or aprons and be ready to help serve the luncheon.

Other upcoming obligations:  This Saturday (6/1) is the Walker River Basin Communities Foundation dinner.  Our only obligation here is to BBQ the steaks for them. I think Peggy has a crew lined up for this, but check with her if you are skilled at doing this.

 Saturday June 8 is the YHS Class of 1979 reunion dinner.  Peggy needs a few workers for prepping food and bringing the meat slicer etc. that afternoon and a few workers to help serve it at the 7:00 PM dinner time.  Check with her next Tuesday if you can help her out.
Future newsletters:  Judy and I have done club newsletters for quite a few years.  Judy resigned last year and I wasn’t so lucky.  I did want to do the series of articles about our past projects so I stayed on.  There are several things the newsletter could do that we did not do, some intentionally some just didn’t get done.  It does serve a useful purpose, I think, and hopefully someone else will take over the job.  Talk to Ted (next year’s Club President) if you think you would be willing to take over the newsletter.
Other items:  June 11 is Kathie’s last Board meeting.  In addition to the regular Board members newly elected Board members are invited to attend in order to familiarize themselves to issues carrying over.  Remember who the new Board members are?  Gary Hardesty, Jan Recanzone, Jim Snyder, Nora Stevens and Dale Theiss.  Retiring Board members are: Gary Hardesty, Dale Theiss and Amy Geddes.
How well do you know our projects:  

Pretty easy to guess this project.  I like this photo because it shows the size of the arched sign.  What I want to say about this project is that it was really a community project, led by Rotary.  Before reading my description , see if you can name 5 or 6 community organizations that contributed labor, equipment or materials to make this project  happen.  The idea of an arched sign at this intersection had been around for several years, but when the City of Yerington received a grant for improving Littell Street they asked Rotary about resurrecting the project.  We accepted.

Phase one of the project was to erect the poles needed to support the sign.  The City of Yerington removed some of the sidewalk on either side of the intersection.  Green Valley Rentals provided a skidster with a 24” auger to bore holes for the anchor blocks (2’ diameter by 5’ depth).  Desert Engineering built the anchor bolt frame and did the critical installation of it (The frame not only has to fit the plate on the bottom of the poles, but the poles have preset brackets for mounting the sign and those brackets must be properly aligned so the sign can be bolted to them.).  Hunewill Construction donated the concrete for the anchor blocks.  Sierra Pacific (now NV Energy) lifted the poles into place, completing Phase One.  The poles cost $5,000 each and were certified by the manufacturer to hold the weight of the sign and withstand the force of the wind.  Rotary paid for one of the poles (in part with a District Simplified Grant) and The Walker River Basin Communities Foundation paid for the other.  

Once the poles were installed,  we carefully measured the distance between them and thus finalized the specs for the sign.  The engineering and design of the sign was done by Peak Engineering of Carson City (Rotary paid about $2,000 for that).  The specs included top and bottom pieces being 5” I-beams bent to have a 2’ arch.  Marathon Corporation had volunteered to donate the materials and labor to make the sign.  Determining how to bend 5” I-beams was the first (and worst) problem they had to deal with.  They had to make dozens of cuts most of the way through the I-beam, bend the beam a little then weld the cut back together.  Lots of cuts, lots of welding not to mention having a 33’ object sitting in your workspace for a month or two.  A recently retired Lyon County worker, Steve Kostenbader, who was an experienced welder volunteered many hours to help with the welding.  Eventually, the construction and painting of the arched sign was completed.  Steve Berrington volunteered to use his hay truck to move the sign from the Marathon Corp. site to Littell St.  Sierra Pacific brought in their crane truck to lift the sign and early one morning in May 2009 the arched sign was bolted to its poles.  Everything fit like it was supposed to. 

This photo was taken at the Chamber of Commerce “Opening Ceremony”, May 19, 2009. The Chamber provided beverages and treats as well as a sound system and a ribbon.  Joe Dini cut the ribbon.  Following the ribbon cutting the attendees were invited to a “Celebrate the Arch” Gallery showing at the Jeanne Dini Center.

For more photos of this project go to the Yerington Rotary website (www.yeringtonrotary.org).  Under Site Pages, click on Projects we have completed, then click on Arched Sign – Littell Ave.  
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